
Dating in Madrid for Foodies,
part 3
Covered some art, some nice trees and parks but really you are
a foodie deep down inside. If your stomach is empty you are
not going anywhere except for the next all-you-can-eat buffet.
The route is a collection of little restaurants to enjoy the
tapas culture that exists in Madrid. Not going to beat around
the bush, this is my preferred type of date. I love food and
talking about food. It is also nearly impossible to not talk
about food, what food your mother always cooked or what local
delicacies freaked out your foreign friends the first time you
told them the recipe.

This route is also the most flexible and varied. I have named
some of my favourite restaurants below, which I have visited
frequently and allow for some bites to eat without having to
order the coffee and dessert. Go for 3 relatively different
restaurants, not only makes it more exciting for your taste
buds but it will give you a lot more to talk about. Now it
might  seem  strange  to  invite  someone  to  3  different
restaurants rather than just have the 3 courses at one.

However, we don’t want this to be a regular run of the mill
date; this has to be more memorable and make you change from
place to place. Plus it makes splitting the bill so much less
awkward as you can pay the first bill, your date then gets the
next and dessert will be handled by the organiser. After all,
if you make it to dessert you will want to leave a good
impression.

ACT ONE. The Starter. Naïf. 
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 Naïf in Calle San Joaquin 16 <m> Tribunal

This restaurant, just like your attitude to the first date, is
understated and cool; not trying too hard to impress and it
has a terrace. You will want to ask the waiter to put you on
the waiting list if the terrace is full. For extra brownie
points you will do this 10 minutes before you expect your date
to arrive so you already have a table waiting for him/her. The
starters I recommend would be the mini hamburgers (that arrive
multicoloured) as well as the hummus. All the starters are
very nice and not too large. One quick warning–please do not
order the white wine, as me and my friends have never had a
positive experience. Red wine and Tinto de Verano (red wine
mixed with lemonade) are both great alternatives.
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Alternative: Nänai in Calle Barco 26 <m> Tribunal

No terrace but also has a very alternative, understated and
cool interior to start your date. Have 7 dishes to share with
the tztaziki, cheese selection and hummus, all ideal choices
to start the dinner experience. This bar will be exhibiting
different works of art in their restaurant during the month.

ACT TWO: The Main Course. Olé Lola or
Mercado de San Anton
Honestly both options are just as great. It depends on what
you want for your date, if you prefer some intimacy then
choose Olé Lola if you prefer variety and greater stimulus of
the senses choose the Mercado (which has a great rooftop bar).

http://www.nakedmadrid.com/wp-content/uploads/2014/09/10563190_733620360044902_1459596145741630489_n.jpg
https://www.facebook.com/pages/NANAI/146896425383968
http://www.nanairestaurante.com/


Image from Olé Lola on google

Olé Lola in Calle de San Mateo 28 <m> Tribunal & Alonso
Martínez

This restaurant/bar is a very popular place on weekends so try
to arrive a little earlier than 21h. The brilliant reason to
go  to  this  restaurant  is  how  the  chefs  are  fusing  the
traditional Spanish kitchen with more contemporary elements,
my favourite being the duck breast served with a puree of pear
and pistachio. The dishes range between €6 – 14 and are not
too large in size to miss out on dessert. Adding the good
selection  of  wines  on  offer,  this  restaurant  boasts  many
advantages. Yet this still isn’t the best reason to visit. The
interior of Ole Lola makes it very easy for couples to have a
little privacy. Small tables all situated one after another
means you don’t have someone left or right listening in on
your conversation.
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Mercado de San Anton in Calle de Augusto Figueroa 24 <m>
Chueca

Here you have the hustle and bustle of a market with everyone
looking for the right tapas to suit their appetite. The choice
of food is enormous and if you are unsure of your date’s
culinary likes and dislikes, then this is the safer choice.
Plus it is exciting; you can start with some sushi, move onto
a burrata (mozzarella), head to a salmon sandwich and finish

with jamón. The different stalls on the 2nd floor offer a great
variety and it also induces some energy, as you have to get up
off the table.

FINAL ACT. Dessert.
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 La cocina de mi vecina in Calle Corredera alta de San Pablo
15 <m> Tribunal

Our final destination is specifically geared towards delicious
cakes, brownies and cookies. The carrot cake is one of the
best that I have had in Madrid and all cakes are homemade. The
service is friendly and helpful to make a recommendation if
you can’t choose.
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Alternative: Greek&Shop in Calle Corredera alta de San Pablo
9 <m> Tribunal

This Greek delicacy shop offers a brilliant Greek nut tart or
kataifi, also a Greek dessert made of nuts and cream. The shop
is a mix between a take away and a sit-down shop, so sitting
inside is an experience in itself.

If  you’ve  missed  them,  here’s  “Madrid
Best Date Ideas”, the series, part 1 and
part 2
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